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Honorable Chairman, Ladies and Gentlemen:

First of all, as the Chairman of the Fair Trade Commission (hereinafter the “Commission”) and on behalf of my colleagues, I would like to convey my most sincere appreciation to our colleagues from the AFCCP who have been cooperating with the JFTC to organize the 5th East Asia Conference on Competition Law and Policy and the 5th Top Level Officials’ Meeting on Competition Policy.  I would also like to take this opportunity to convey my best wishes to Chairman DASHDORJ for your great success in enabling the AFCCP to be well prepared to face all kinds of challenges!
I am very happy to be paying my first visit to Mongolia. I remember that when I assumed my current position in 2007, I signed the MOU with the AFCCP.  In accordance with this MOU, we initiated a formal cooperative relationship on competition law and policy.  However, our friendship began even earlier for, in August 2005, just after the implementation of the Law of Mongolia on Prohibiting Unfair Competition in December 2004, delegates from the AFCCP visited Taiwan to express an interest in relation to technical assistance.  Later on, we started our cooperation program which initially took the form of exchanging enforcement experiences.  So far, some twenty colleagues from the AFCCP have participated in the Commission’s training program. 

I would now like to share with you the relevant experiences of the Commission on the enforcement of the Fair Trade Law (hereinafter the “Law”) as well as its efforts to promote advocacy during the past year.  My colleagues Ms. Chia-lin YEN, Ms. Angie Ying-Ju CHEN from the Department of Planning, and Ms. Hsiao-yin HWANG from the Second Department will later discuss these issues in more detail in their presentations, and Commissioner Hsieh, Yihong will answer your questions.

Enforcement

Just before the outbreak of the global financial crisis in 2008, it seemed that the market had experienced prosperity on a larger scale than ever before.  Due to the prices of most raw material inputs used to produce daily consumer products having risen sharply since the middle of 2007, the Commission established as its top priority the enforcement of a “Task Force for Preventing Price Manipulation” to monitor price changes and prevent illegal concerted actions.  The mission took the initiative to investigate the changes in prices in those industries which supply the principal consumer goods used in daily life, such as petroleum gasoline, stainless steel, tissue paper, wheat, flour, soybeans, cooking oil, corn, rice, meat, eggs, fruit and vegetables, garlic, and so on.

To ensure that consumers have good information about the marketplace and its options is critical to a well-functioning competitive marketplace.  The Commission for this reason coordinated with the “Price Stabilization Team” within the Cabinet, the “Supervisory Team” of the Prosecutor’s Office, the “Task Force Monitoring Major Commodity and Raw Material Markets” of the Ministry of Economic Affairs, and the Consumer Protection Commission, with a view to preventing opportunistic businesses from engaging in illegal activities such as concerted actions or fraud and deceptive conduct.

As of the end of December 2008, we had investigated 1,582 relevant businesses, of which 13 businesses were given dispositions for violating the Law, with administrative fines totaling NT$115,650,000 being imposed on them.  The above investigations had a tremendous effect in terms of stabilizing prices and putting a stop to illegal activities.

Advocacy

The Commission is now seventeen years old, and its framework to promote the “culture of competition” in the form of building relationships and networks with legislators, general consumers, the media and sector regulators was created by the first Chairman following the Commission’s establishment in 1992.  A section consisting of 5 staff members in the Commission’s Department of Planning is responsible for designing public outreach programs.  To achieve the policy goal, it has set up 2 service centers with a total of 3 lines to provide the general public with consulting services both by phone and in person, in addition to regularly coordinating with local governments to support them by providing and referring information to local residents, facilitating educational programs on competition law and policy, and collecting local market statistical data and evidence.  Furthermore, the Commission has also established a research center as a databank on competition law and policy for economies in Asia and as a venue for providing services to both academics and the general public since 1997.

In addition to the above activities, since it has as its mandate the enforcement of competition policy, the Commission has organized a task force to focus on the application of the OECD competition toolkit beginning with the first season of 2008.  Two Commissioners of the Commission co-chair the “Competition Assessment Task Force.”  The team follows the process of the toolkit to evaluate the competitive effects on two selected government policies.  Hopefully, through the process, the Commission based on its past experiences of regulatory reform will be able to find the most appropriate methodology for competition advocacy. 

Conclusion

Competition law is but one branch of a larger body of commercial law with which states characterized by central economic planning are unfamiliar.  Recognizing that a competition culture may not exist in transitional economies, we have already adopted and will continue to adopt effective approaches that can add richness and texture to the training program.

In concluding, I would like to present one more challenge that requires us to look at funding for the provision of valuable assistance.  Although the budget to be used in the provision of technical assistance programs has been limited, the Commission has always thought of how to contribute its efforts to transferring its skills and sharing resources in helping the AFCCP.  On behalf of the Commission, I would like to take this opportunity to support your agency as it increasingly uses computers, I hope these modest gifts can help me express my deep appreciation of your hospitality and warm friendship. 

Thank you for inviting me here and I hope can see you next year in Taiwan.
� The views expressed here are the speaker’s alone and not necessarily those of the Fair Trade Commission, Taiwan.
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